ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

June 4, 2018

The general membership luncheon meeting of the Robson Ranch Women's Club was held Monday June 4, 2018 at the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. President Mary Ornberg called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm. New members and first time attendees introduced themselves sharing from where they moved and where they live in Robson Ranch. Those celebrating June birthdays were recognized as well.

President Ornberg provided the following committee updates:

Membership 478 memberships to date for 2018. Remember luncheon and membership checks must be written separately for accounting purposes.

Treasurer	Current Balance	\$ 19657.41	
	Non-Operating Funds	\$ 13210.00	
	Carry Over	\$ 2500.00	
	Available Funds	\$ 3947.41	

Service Donations today totaled \$539 plus toiletries for Denton County Friends of the Family. The organization can now accept donations via credit/debit card.

Hospitality Thanks to all of today's volunteers:

Greeters: Hedy Brooks, Nancy Myers, Geraldine Gawle, Mary Ann Carroll, Ilene Schlesinger, Mary Ann Rich and Olive Morton

Table Decorators: Diane Eoff, Kasey Miller, Carol Solow, Kris Tarczon, and Brenda McKenzie and Donna Chabot-DiAugelli

Ways and Means Theresa Peoples provided an update from the first fundraiser of the year, the Home and Garden Show held Saturday June 2 in the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. As an inaugural event, the show was a great success. Vendors reported good customer traffic and several have already asked to be included next year. The water garden raffle, won by Jill Williams, brought in \$1400.

Although final reconciliation is still in progress, \$10,000 is a safe estimate of gross proceeds raised for our charities.

Chairman Peoples expressed her appreciation to the Women's Club Board and the many volunteers involved with this project. Special thanks was extended to the committee which started months ago planning the event and recruiting vendors including:

Annette Symonds, Lucille Zimmerman, Carol Gardner, Susan Rompf, Rita Paxton, Maggie Jamison, Sandy Conwell, Sally Hampton and Denise Switzer.

President Ornberg recognized Theresa Peoples for her vision and leadership throughout the process.

Sunshine Pink sheets are available on each table to request a card be sent to anyone facing a current health or other challenge.

Programs – Programs Chair Rebecca Bafford announced the July luncheon will feature Judy Gamon, popular speaker and radio talk show host. She wil speak on "What Centenarians Taught Me About Life, Love and Living to 100"! Ms. Gamon will bring copies of her book for sale and signing.

Chair Bafford introduced the June program: Fashions from the 40's 50's and 60's provided by Dawn Thurston Gaston owner of Les Muses trendy vintage shop. Thirteen of Ms. Gaston's customers modeled fashions and hairstyles from the three decades. Ms. Gaston invited the membership to visit Les Muses and see many other vintage items in addition to clothes. Her vision for the shop, which is located two blocks from the Denton Square, is to "Make Denton Elegant Again."

The meeting adjourned at 1:50 pm

Respectfully Submitted

Martha Butz

June 5, 2018